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St. James Episcopal Church 
September 2009 – Newsletter 
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reach out to others reach out to others reach out to others reach out to others     
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Telephone/Fax: 315-853-5359 

Web address: www.stjamesclinton.org 
Church e-mail:  st.jameschurch@verizon.net 

Staff 

Mr. Richard Lloyd – Minister of Music 
Rev. Jenn DeWeerth – Minister of Children 

Mrs. Sharon Pick – Office Administrator 
Mr. Christopher Evans – Sexton 

Vestry:  Diane Baldwin, Mike Baldwin, Pat Evans, John Fehlner, Holly Horner, 

Don Neil, John Pick, Kathy White, Sharon Williams 

Heidi Philley (Senior Warden), Jim White (Junior Warden) 

Sharon Pick – Vestry Clerk 

Jan Wilson – Treasurer 

Blair Jones– Assistant Treasurer 

Patricia Jue – Newsletter editor and Webmistress 

Leadership Group chairs 

Parish Life - Wendy Weber and Randy Wilson 

Outreach - Karen Anderson 

Resource Management  - Chair position is open 

Worship & Formation  - Alistair Campbell  

Search Committee – Randy Wilson 

Regular Services of Worship 
Saturday, 5:15pm Holy Eucharist or Evening Prayer 

 

Sunday, 9:30am Holy Eucharist or Morning Prayer 

 Nursery care provided  

 Sunday School resumes on September 13 at 9:30am 
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Vestry Corner 

The August Vestry meeting had a full agenda.  

We opened with a devotional and a prayer.  Our 

guest was former warden Wendy Weber, who is 

the chair of the 2010 Stewardship Committee.  

Wendy asked the Vestry to consider starting the 

Stewardship Campaign in September.   Since 

reading the book Transforming Congregational 

Culture by Anthony Robinson, we have 

discussed basing our budget for next year on the 

promised 2010 parish pledges.  It was agreed that 

this was a good idea. 

The Vestry voted to rent out the Rectory.  The 

rent will include utilities and outside 

maintenance.  We feel that it is a good idea to 

have someone living in the rectory rather than 

leaving it vacant during the Search process. 

On Saturday, August 29, we will have an 

U2charist service at 5:15pm.   In exchange for 

using the U2 music, the U2 rock band asks that 

we contribute to the Millennium Development 

Goals (MDG).  The Outreach Committee asked 

that the August 29th and 30th plate offering be 

donated to support the MDG (see page 9 and 10 

for more).  The vestry supports this Outreach 

project.    

We look forward to fellowship with St. James 

parishioners at the upcoming Pot Luck dinners in 

October, November and December (see page 7).  

There will be a Parish update from the Search 

Committee at the October Pot Luck dinner.  I 

hope to see you there on October 3. 

Heidi Philley, 

Senior Warden 

 

The vestry will meet on 

Tuesday, September 8, at 7pm 

rather than on Wednesday this month. 

 

From our Minister of Music 

September is upon us, and that means our choirs 

are starting up once more!   

September 6th is an Ecumenical service on the 

Green, so the Adult choir will sing their first 

anthem (and LOTS of other music) on September 

13th.  Our first rehearsal will be on Thursday the 

10th, at 7:30 in the evening.   

Youth choir will have their first gathering after 

the Sunday service on September 13th.  We are 

thinking of expanding this choir with the 

addition of musical instruments.  Our approach 

will be very flexible:  percussion could be added 

to an anthem, a flute playing a solo melody could 

happen, a small ensemble moment might occur.  

For this to work, though, we need the support of 

our adults.  There are many jobs open, believe 

me!  These include “reminding” kids at coffee 

hour about the rehearsal, singing with the kids to 

help them learn parts, keeping track of who is in 

the choir and making a list with phone numbers 

and addresses.  It would be wonderful if 

someone could work with the instrumentalists 

separately at times.  We are a talented 

congregation, and I know there are people who 

could help us in all these ways.   

I am very much looking forward to getting things 

rolling – it’s starting to get a bit lonely up there, 

all by myself! 

Richard Lloyd 

Minister of Music 

 

Rehearsal for adult choir begins on 

Thursday, September 10th, at 7:30pm. 

Open to all. 

 

 

About our Newsletter 
All are encouraged to submit articles or pictures 

for the newsletter and/or for our website.  Send 

items to pictures.for.stjames@gmail.com or place 

the item in the Newsletter/website mailbox, 

located across the hall from the water fountain at 

St. James Church.   Send articles for publication 

in the October issue by Friday, September 18. 
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About the Search Process 

News from the Search Committee 

Dear Friends, 

The members of the Search Committee (for a new 

Rector) have met as a group with Canon Karen 

Lewis, from the Bishop’s office, and are in the 

planning stages of our search and discernment 

process. 

As shared with us by Canon Lewis, “the process 

can be separated into stages, each of which 

requires a commitment of time and resources: 

Preparation and Planning 

Self Study 

Clergy Search 

Discernment 

Discernment Call 

Mutual Ministry. “ 

We are at the start of the Self Study stage.  This 

stage is focused on helping us understand our 

strengths and weaknesses as a parish as well as 

our aspirations for our next rector.  Our Self 

Study Subcommittee is headed by Matt Weber; 

working with Matt is Colleen Campbell, Chris 

Fox, Sandra Love, and Barbara McKnight.  This 

subcommittee has specifically been charged with 

“lead[ing] our congregation through a process of 

self study seeking the congregation’s consensus 

of their Ministry, Identity, Direction, Systems 

Functionality, Church Growth Capacity, History 

with Clergy, and Expectations for Future Clergy.  

The Self Study Committee will develop, and the 

Vestry will adopt, a parish profile and leadership 

criteria for the new clergy.  The profile 

information and proposed compensation needs 

to be reviewed by the Bishop’s office.”  It will 

then be posted on the central deployment 

website of the National (Episcopal) church. 

As a first step in our Self Study process, we will 

be undertaking a Parish-wide Survey, working in 

September with a survey format provided by 

Holy Cow Consulting company.  Please watch 

for announcements in the service bulletins, via e-

mail, and by regular mail for the various ways by 

which each Parish member will be able to 

complete the survey questionnaire. 

For updates on the search process, see 

http://www.stjamesclinton.org/rector-search1 

About the Search Committee 

Randy Wilson chairs the search committee.  Blair 

Jones and Barbara McKnight are the other 

primary leaders (vice-chairs). 

Other members are Karen Anderson, Mike 

Baldwin, Libby Beardsell, Colleen Campbell, Pat 

Evans, Chris Fox, Ken Iles, Sandra Love, Barbara 

Swetman, Emily Vicks, Jean Vicks and Matt Weber.  

“How long will it [the search] take?” 
The length of time to complete any given stage of 

this process depends upon many variables, 

including the frequency of meetings, the 

willingness of members to work independently 

and collaboratively, issues that need to be 

addressed (i.e., it may be necessary to work on 

conflict resolution or financial challenges before 

proceeding with the search), the length of time 

required to develop a parish profile, delays due 

to holidays and vacations, etc.  Flexibility is 

essential.  The ‘average’ time from departure of a 

rector to the calling of a new rector is 12 to 18 

months “  (All quoted material is sourced from 

Parish Transition - Clergy Search Process, 

Diocese of Central New York.) 

Please note that every member of your search 

committee is sworn to maintain confidentiality 

regarding the name and/or identity of all 

candidates.  

Every Parish Member should be an active 

participant in this process.  We look forward to 

your questions and comments and would 

welcome your help on our various subcommittees.  

Should you want to suggest the name of a possible 

candidate, please contact: 

Judy Fried, Diocesan Deployment Officer: 

jfried@cny.anglican.org  

315-474-6596.  

Judy is the first line of formal contact for any and 

all potential candidates. 

Asking your prayers as we undertake our search 

and discernment process, 

Your Search Committee 

Randy Wilson, Chairperson 

Blair Jones, Vice Chairperson 
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Worship and Formation

Ecumenical Service 
Sunday, September 6 at 9am 

(NO Sunday Service at St. James) 

On “Labor Day Sunday,” there will be an 

Ecumenical service on the village green.  There 

will be no Sunday service at St. James on that 

day.  Instead, we join with other Clinton 

churches to worship together.  Please come, and 

bring a lawn chair. 

 

Fall Service Bulletins 
For the month of September and October, we will 

be using service bulletins that include all the 

words of the service from the Book of Common 

Prayer.  The worship and formation leadership 

group feels this format will help those visiting 

our church with our liturgical services.   Please 

help us by placing the bulletins in the blue 

recycle bins when you are finished with them. 

 
Spirituality Groups 

The Men’s Group meets on Friday mornings from 

7:30-9am in the St. James library.  All men are invited 

to join in the (often lively) discussion. 

The Women’s Spiritual Group meets the first 

Monday of each month.  However, in September, 

they meet on September 14th (the second Monday). 

 The Lectionary Group meets on Wednesdays 

from Noon-1pm in the St. James library to reflect 

on the upcoming readings for worship.  No 

preparation is needed.  For information on either 

the Women’s or Lectionary Group, ask Heidi 

Philley, Senior Warden and leader of both groups. 

 
Worship and Formation 

Leadership Group 
This group plans formation (Christian education) 

events, discusses upcoming special services, 

reflects on recent special services and periodically 

discusses any feedback related to the regularly 

scheduled services.  If you would like to become 

part of this leadership group, or have 

suggestions, please contact Alistair Campbell 

(chair).  The next meeting is Tuesday, October 29 

at 7pm in the St. James library to plan Advent 

and Christmas events. 

Met Our Supply Priests 
and Other Worship Leaders 

We are very fortunate to have a several supply 

priest.  These include Don Berry, John LaVole, 

Karen Lewis, Joelle Szachara and Peter Williams.  

Supply priest are clergy persons who lead the 

worship service and celebrate (bless and 

consecrate) the Eucharist when the regular priest 

(canonical priest) is not in residence.   

Many of you met Peter Williams during the 

summer.  He continues to worship with us two 

Sundays of each month.  An article about him 

appeared in the June 2009 newsletter.1  Fr. Don 

Berry is a retired Colgate University Philosophy 

and Religion professor; he has served as supply 

priest for St. James for many years.  The Rev. 

Karen Lewis comes from the Episcopal Diocese of 

Central New York in Syracuse (our Diocese).  She 

also serves as our advisor through the self-study 

and search process.  Fr. John LaVole has served as 

supply priest at many area churches, and has a 

good understanding of churches in transition.  The 

Rev. Joelle Szachara is the priest at St. Stephen’s 

Church in New Hartford.  She leads their Sunday 

worship service and joins us for some Saturday 

services. 

Lay worship leaders for our Morning and Evening 

Prayer services include Alistair Campbell, Matt 

and Wendy Weber and Sandra Love. 

Diocesan Licensing for  
Lay Worship Leaders 

Saturday, September 26, 9am to 4pm,  
St. Luke’s, Camillus 

This day includes an “Instructed Eucharist” and 

many workshops.  The “Day of Liturgy, Learning 

and Licensing” is strongly suggested for those 

interested or in “the process of a ministry that 

requires a licensing according to the National & 

Diocesan Canons. “  Alistair Campbell is our 

licensed worship leader.  Others planning to 

attend are Sandra Love, Karen Anderson and the 

Webers.  For more information, see the flyer at 

http://cny.anglican.org/documents/347.pdf  

or contact Alistair Campbell..

                                                      
1 Also available on-line at 
http://l.b5z.net/i/u/6046428/i/newsletters/2009_6_June_PDF.pdf. 
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Children and Youth Ministry 
 

Church School kick-off 
September 13 

The children’s formation program kicks off on 

September 13 with a five week workshop cycle 

on Jesus’ disciples called “Twelve Who Changed 

the World.”  Children will learn about Jesus and 

the disciples as they cycle through kitchen, art, 

film, drama, and story workshops.   

Here are some of the concepts we will explore: 

• Jesus had many followers including 12 who 

helped him do God’s work. 

• The word “disciple” means “student” or 

“learner.” 

• The 12 disciples were ordinary people who 

helped to do extraordinary things. 

• Jesus calls us to help do God’s work too! 

What does it mean to follow Jesus?  What clues 

do we have from the first people who did it?  

How would a disciple act in real life situations 

that we experience at school, in our 

neighborhood, at home, and at church?  

Grouping the children 

Children need engaging, interactive learning 

experiences, but “engaging” and “interactive” 

can mean very different things for boys and girls, 

and for older and younger children.   After a 

conversation with teachers and parents, we are 

trying something new for grouping the children 

in Church School.  Girls age 4 through 2nd grade 

will be in one class, and girls in 3rd grade-8th 

grade in another class.  All the boys will be in one 

class, with the older boys serving as mentors for 

the younger boys.  

How can you help? 

Volunteers are needed.  We need 3-5 adults to be 

workshop teachers, doing the same workshop 

(drama, kitchen project, etc.) for several weeks in a 

row.  We also need at least 3 “shepherds” who 

will travel with one group through all of the cycle 

workshops.   Please let Jenn DeWeerth know if 

you are willing to help from Sept 13-Oct. 11. 

Don’t worry if you can’t help this time.  There will 

be more workshop cycles coming up as the year 

goes on.  Later in October we’ll be starting a unit 

on the Hebrew Bible figure of Samuel. 

Spiritual Care for Children and Adults 
Book Reviews 

It can be a challenge to find thoughtful and 

inspiring books that relate to our faith lives.  In 

this new monthly column I’d like to recommend 

some books to you, and hope you’ll also let me 

know your suggestions as well.    

FOR ADULTS: Krista Tippett, host of the public 

radio show “Speaking of Faith,” says, “Raising 

children is a great spiritual challenge that many of 

us live with day-to-day, but we so rarely call it that.”  

Parenting raises our own spiritual questions anew.  

For children, faith begins not in abstractions “but in 

concrete everyday experiences.” 

Few books explore these themes as eloquently as 

In the Midst of Chaos: Caring for Children as 

Spiritual Practice (Jossey-Bass, 2007) by Bonnie 

Miller-McLemore, a Protestant theologian at 

Vanderbilt University.  She states that most adults, 

because they have children, must ultimately come 

to grips with a spirituality that is not expressed 

through silence, solitude, and study but through 

interruptions, messes, confusion, and also, 

frequently, joy.  McLemore talks about 

“sanctifying the ordinary.”  The book is a rich in 

practical theology, but is also filled with personal 

and practical examples of the kind of spiritual life 

that Christianity insists upon—a fleshy, 

embodied—incarnate—life that is shared and 

passed on not just at the altar tables in church but 

also the chaotic dinner table at home. 

FOR CHILDREN: God Created (Augsburg 

Fortress, 2003) by Mark Francisco Bozzuti-Jones 

is illustrated by Jui Ishida.  Motion-filled, lush 

paintings match the simple rhythmic words, 

bringing alive the ancient Genesis creation story.  

Bozzuti-Jones juxtaposes the water and the 

animals with specific human emotions and 

relationships to describe the vast diversity of 

what God has created.  One phrase, “God created 

all these and much more, and much more…” 

echoes to the end, allowing children to join in 

affirming that “God created you!” 

I’ve placed my copies of these books in the 

church library, and encourage you to borrow and 

enjoy them.  Happy reading!          Jenn DeWeerth 

 Minister of Music
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July 26 Children oriented Worship Service 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Life 

Fall Potluck Dinners 
 

“First Saturday” Potluck Dinner 
Saturday, October 3rd at 6:15pm 

Our first potluck dinner is Saturday, October 3rd at 

6:15pm, following the Saturday evening service.  

Sign-up sheets will be posted in the Church and in 

the Parish Hall.  All are invited to come to this 

time of food and fellowship so that those who 

attend Saturday and Sunday services can enjoy 

this time together.   

We will pass a basket for free-will donations to 

help defray the cost of beverages and tableware 

supplies.  We also need “hosts” (a family or a 

couple of people) to coordinate these events.  As 

hosts, you would arrange for setting the tables and 

gather others to assist with making beverages and 

clean-up.  Please contact the church office, Randy 

Wilson, Kathy White or Holly Horner if you are 

interested in helping out. 

 
Potluck Dinners Continue 

“First Saturday” Potluck dinners continue through 

December (November 7th and for December 5th), 

again following the Saturday evening services. 

 
Parish Life Leadership Group 

This group plans fellowship events and looks for 

ways to bring community and stewardship into our 

faith lives.  If you would like to become part of this 

group, or have suggestions for the Fall, please 

contact co-chairs, Randy Wilson or Wendy Weber.  

The next meeting will be Sunday, September 

27, following the morning service.  

 

 

 

 

PICURE POLICY 

On occasion, pictures are taken of services, fellowship 

gatherings and other St. James events.  These pictures 

may appear in the monthly newsletter or the church 

website at www.stjamesclinton.org.  Children are 

generally not identified by name.  However, if you would 

prefer that your picture (or those of family members) not 

be taken or not published in either the newsletter or 

website, please let Patricia Jue or the Church office know.  

On-line versions of the newsletter are posted on the 

church website.  Personal e-mail addresses or telephone 

numbers are replaced with those of the church office.  

Children’s names appear as first name and last initial. 

For more  pictures and to 

learn more about this 

service, go to our website; 

http://www.stjamesclinton

.org/2009-july-children-

service 

Becoming chefs in 

Heaven’s Kitchen 

“…the important 

ingredients in God's recipe; 

are love, caring, sharing, 

being united, showing 

compassion, and ALWAYS 

GIVING THANKS.  

With these, all things can be 

done and there will always 

be enough. That's Heaven's 

economy.” 
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Treasurer’s Corner 
Everyone who made a pledge should have received 

a quarterly pledge statement.  Please call the office 

or put a note in Jan Wilson’s mailbox – located in the 

church hallway across from the water fountain – if 

you have any questions or concerns regarding your 

statement.  Not only are the statements a record for 

the parishioner, but they also help us to discover any 

clerical errors that need to be adjusted.  A few errors 

on some statements from late quarter were noted 

and corrected.  Thank you to those parishioners for 

their assistance and patience. 

Thanks to all for their donations over the summer 

months.  As of the writing of this article, we are 

staying right on par with our anticipated funds. 

The vestry has authorized that the 2008-2009 

budget be revised to reflect the following: 

• An increase in supply clergy expenses. 

• An increase in Lewis House utilities and 

maintenance expenses. 

• A new line for Search Committee expenses. 

• A decrease in the Rector Salary expenses. 

The revised 2009 budget will be available in the 

office after it is finalized and approved by the 

vestry and wardens. 

We are trying a new process for the 2010 budget 

as recommended by the stewardship committee, 

and approved by the vestry and wardens.  

Budget requests forms went out to committee 

chairpersons in July, and were due back in mid-

August.  The plan is to have a preliminary 

projected budget ready for the September vestry 

meeting for their input and approval.  Then the 

2010 projections will be ready for the 

congregation to see and consider during the 

stewardship campaign in October.  The vestry 

will then finalize the budget in December and 

January to be ready for the Annual meeting in 

January.  We hope to have copies of the projected 

budget available in the office and in the back of 

the church as soon as the vestry has approved it.  

It will provide the preliminary target figures for 

income need for anticipated expenses in 2010.  

The diocese has recommended that we budget as 

if we have a full-time rector.  More information 

will be shared as it is available. 

Jan Wilson 

Treasurer 

About the Lewis House 
On Wednesday July 22, a neighborhood meeting 

was held in the Parish Hall of St. James Church at 

7:00pm.  The purpose of the meeting was to 

present different use options for the Lewis house, 

the white house owned by St. James,  which is 

next to our parking lot.  There were 

approximately 40 attendees.  There were about 10 

residents of Williams St.   

The three options for the Lewis house property 

were discussed: 

1. Rehabilitate the house for St. James use. 

2. Re-purpose the property for green space and 

parking. 

3. Sell the property. 

There was much discussion by everybody in 

attendance but no new options given for use of the 

property.  Some people want St. James to use our 

investments to fix the property for various uses but 

our investment policy does not allow us to 

withdraw money for this purpose. 

I kept track of the comments made at the meeting: 

• Four people wanted to rehabilitate the house. 

• Two people wanted to sell the house. 

• Four people wanted to re-purpose the property. 

• Ten people didn’t want to tear the house 

down (no preference given for its use). 

Not everybody made a statement. 

Skip Beardsell, a resident of Williams Street and 

member of St. James, presented a petition signed 

by virtually all the residents of Williams Street. 

The petition states that the signers do not support 

the demolition of the Lewis house. 

The vestry had a special meeting the following 

Wednesday to discuss the neighborhood 

meeting.  The consensus was that the Lewis 

house has become a divisive issue within our 

church and we should resolve this issue as soon 

as possible.   We hope to hear final presentations 

from people representing the rehabilitate and re-

purpose options in September and to make a 

decision after that. 

Please speak to any vestry member – listed on 

page 2 –  if you have any concerns.  Also keep us 

in your prayers as we seek to decide this issue.  

Jim White, 

Junior warden 
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Outreach 
Outreach News 

The Outreach group has recently approved two 

transactions.  The first is to continue to support a 

scholarship fund for the St. James Day School.  

The fund is used to help families to pay the 

tuition costs of attending St. James Day School.  

This has been an ongoing effort by our Outreach 

to help families afford quality pre-school 

programming here in Clinton. 

The second motion was to use the plate gathering 

for the weekend of the U2Charist (Saturday, 

August 29 and Sunday August 30) to help Moses 

Agapito’s efforts to build a school and a health 

clinic in his home village in Sudan.  Some of you 

may recall reading about Moses’ efforts in some 

articles in the Utica Observer-Dispatch in the 

spring.  Moses is a “Lost Boy” of Sudan because 

he was orphaned and forced to flee his home 

village in southern Sudan due to the civil war 

there in the 1980s and 90s.  After many grueling 

months of walking and being nearly killed or 

starving to death several times, the boys made 

their way to a refugee camp in Kenya.  From 

there, Moses was brought to the US.  Moses is 

now a US citizen and continuing his education 

here in Central New York.  We are pleased to be 

able to help him with this donation to his 

fundraising.  Look for more news about Moses 

and how we at St. James can help in the future. 

The Outreach Committee has some opportunities 

for you to help out our local community.  Please 

see the Sunday bulletins and the hand outs in the 

back of the church and in the Parish Hall for 

specifics. 

Karen Anderson, 

Chair of the Outreach leadership group 

The next Outreach meeting will be Sunday, 

September 20, following the morning service.  

 

Freedom Project 
Building a school 

The plate offering collected during the Saturday 

U2charist service on August 29 and the following 

Sunday service – August 30 – will be donated 

towards the Freedom Project to build a school 

and health clinic in Jebel Lado.  It is the 

hometown of Moses Agapito. 

Moses was forced to flee his native village in 

1989.  He made his way first to Kenya, then to the 

United States through the Refugee Resettlement 

Program sponsored by the Mohawk Valley 

Resource Center for Refugees.  Moses, a recent 

graduate of Mohawk Valley Community College 

in Human Services, plans to continue his 

education. 

On a recent visit back home, Moses met his 

fellow villagers who invited him to consider 

building a school.  Moses has agreed to be the 

guiding force behind his school project.  It is 

Moses' hope that the community of Upstate New 

York will join in his efforts to bring growth and 

encouragement to his former village. 

United Thank Offering 
Coming Up 
We will be holding a United Thank Offering 

collection — "UTO"  —this fall here at St. James.  

The mission of the UTO is to expand the circle of 

thankful people.  To achieve this, UTO 

encourages daily prayers, offerings, and 

awareness of the abundance of God's blessings.  

We will be sharing more information in our next 

newsletter and in our weekly announcements. 

Too Many Tomatoes and Zucchini? 
Not enough ideas? 

We are continuing to sell the cookbooks for the 

2009 Day School fundraiser and have done pretty 

well.  There are several recipes for summer 

vegetables.  Purchase a copy of the book, get 

some ideas and help out a good cause.  The 

money will be used towards a playhouse/slide to 

improve and update the playground. 

 

“Apples to Zucchini – 
Family Friendly Recipes” 
A cookbook fundraiser for the 
St. James’ Day School - $14  
 

Featuring artwork and quotes  
from the Day School children. 

Look for it at coffee hour. 
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For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was 

thirsty and you gave me something to drink, I was a 

stranger and you invited me in. Matthew 25:35 

Community News 

Collecting for the “Nearly New” Sale 
Friends of the Lutheran Home: Sept. 25 & 26th 

The Friends of the Lutheran Home hold an annual 

“Nearly New Sale” in the fall.  The proceeds from 

this fundraising provide residents with extras such 

as birthday cards, special meal events and dining 

room table decorations.  To make this sale a success, 

they need: 

• Clothes in excellent condition 

• Toys 

• Household items 

• Jewelry 

• Small appliances 

BUT NO books, suitcases, exercise or sports 

equipment, curtains, drapes or metal office 

furniture. Items may be left at the Reception Desk 

in the Arnsten Administration Building 

September 14th to 18th from 7am and 3pm.  They 

ask that you do not drop off donations before 

these dates. 

Community Garden 
St. James has been active in the community 

garden for Country Pantry.  The garden is 

located behind the Resurrection Church on 

Kirkland Avenue in Clinton.  Our refrigerator 

has been used to store zucchini and other 

vegetables until they can be delivered to Country 

Pantry clients.  Currently, there are lots of 

cucumbers.  Parish members have baked goodies 

using the zucchini for Country Pantry clients. 

They have also helped prepare and serve a 

“simple dinner” where clients enjoyed a meal 

together, and received recipes for the abundant 

harvest.  

Stop by any time to see the garden and, if you are 

able, come by on Wednesdays to help in the garden. 

Kirkland Community Bloodmobile 
September 19, 8am to 1pm 

Clinton United Methodist Church 

Call Jean Wainright at 853-2265 or e-mail 

Rudge44@aol.com for an appointment.  Walk-ins 

are also welcome.
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Bring hope 

To the children 

Of the sudan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Build a school 
In jebel lado, Sudan 
Contribute to the Freedom Project  

to educate orphaned children to create future leaders 

in Sudanese society and utilize discipline and respect 

for human rights to enhance good government. 

The greatest need is a school building in the village of 

Jebel Lado, located along the Nile River, 40 miles 

north of Juba Town, the capital of Southern Sudan.  

Presently, the children receive their education 

underneath a tree.  The weather can adversely affect 

their ability to learn, and keep the students from an 

education.  

The plate collection during Aug 29 and 30 will be 

donated to this cause.  You can also donate through St. 

James outreach; mark checks “OUTREACH; PROJECT 

FREEDOM” or directly: 

Freedom Project 

Angels Among Us Social Ministry 

C/O St John's The Evangelist Church 

66 Oxford Road 

New Hartford, NY 13413 
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Please see the on-line server page 

for the list of celebrants and our worship servers 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
August 30 

9:30am Holy Eucharist  

(nursery provided)  

Lemonade on the Lawn 
follows 

August 31 

9am, 10 am & 6pm 

Aerobics 

 

September 1 

8pm AA 

 

September 2 

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 

Aerobics 

Noon-1 pm Lectionary 
reflection group 

6:15-9pm Tapestry 

Rehearsal 

September 3 

8pm AA 

September 4 

7:30am Men’s 

Study Group 

September 5 

5:15pm Evening 

Prayer 

 
The Robert Williams 

family 
Randy and Jan 

Wilson 
Sarah Williams Richard Williams 

The Wooldridge 
family 

The Wrege 
family 

September 6 

No Sunday service 

We join our neighbors 
in the Village 

Ecumenical service 

September 7 

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 

Aerobics 

 

September 8 

9am Clinton 

Garden Club 
meeting 

8pm AA 

7pm vestry meeting 

September 9 

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 

Aerobics 

Noon-1 pm Lectionary 

reflection group 

6:15-9pm Tapestry 

Rehearsal  

September 10 

9:30am to noon 

Foothills 
Weaving & 

Fibers Art 
Group  

7:30pm Adult 

choir rehearsal 

8pm AA 

September 11 

7:30am Men’s 

Study Group 

September 12 

5:15pm Holy 

Eucharist 

 Esther Young Sharon Young Joe and Marion Amico Karen Anderson Jean Ashforth 
Mike and Diana 

Baldwin 

September 13 

9:30am Holy Eucharist  

(nursery provided)  

Church School resumes 
Coffee Fellowship 

follows in the Parish 

Hall 
 

10:45am Children’s choir 

September 14 

7:15-8:45pm women’s 

spitituality group  

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 
Aerobics 

7pm Handiwork 

ministry 

7pm ABC board 

meeting 

September 15 

8pm AA 

 

September 16 

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 

Aerobics 

Noon-1 pm Lectionary 
reflection group 

6:15-9pm Tapestry 

Rehearsal 

September 17 

7pm MVTD 

7:30 pm Adult 

choir rehearsal 

8pm AA 

September 18 

7:30am Men’s 

Study Group 

Newsletter 

articles due 

September 19 

5:15pm Holy 

Eucharist 

 
Skip and Libby 

Beardsell 
Susan Bennett Jim Benson Clifford Bielby 

Steve and Lois 
Bonta 

Robert and 
Megan Broedel 

September 20 

9:30am Moring Prayer 

and Church School  

(nursery provided) 

10:45am Coffee 

Fellowship 

Children’s choir and 
Outreach meeting  

September 21 

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 

Aerobics 

7pm Resource 
Management 

meeting 

September 22 

8pm AA 

September 23 

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 

Aerobics 

Noon-1 pm Lectionary 
reflection group 

6:15-9pm Tapestry 

Rehearsal 

Readers and 

Eucharist ministers 

meeting -TBA 

September 24 

7pm Clinton 

Garden Club 

special meeting 
for New 

Members 

7:30 pm Adult 
choir rehearsal 

8pm AA 

September 25 

7:30am Men’s 

Study Group 

September 26 

5:15pm Evening 

Prayer 

All Day Diocesan 
Relicensing 

Workshop in 

Camillus  

 Claire Burns Joyce Burns 
John and Bonnie 

Bushman 
The Butcher 

family 
Carl and Pat 
Cameron 

The Campbell 
family 

September 27 

9:30am Holy Eucharist  
and Church School  

(nursery provided)  

10:45am Coffee 
Fellowship 

Children’s choir and 

Parish Life meeting  

September 28 

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 
Aerobics 

7pm Handiwork 

ministry 

September 29 

8pm AA 

September 30 

9am, 10 am  & 6pm 
Aerobics 

Noon-1 pm Lectionary 

reflection group 

6:15-9pm Tapestry 

Rehearsal 

October 1 

7:30pm Adult 
choir rehearsal 

8pm AA 

 

October 2 

7:30am Men’s 
Study Group 

October 3 

5:15pm Holy 
Eucharist 

6:15pm 

Fellowship Pot 
Luck dinner 

 
Eleanor Carmen Jim Chamberlin Lorne Bradbury 

The Christ 
family 

Bruce and Sondra 
Coe 

Brian and Kathy 
Collett 

 

September 2009 

Names at the bottom of each day indicate those for whom we pray. 


